                          Cody Shooting Complex
                General Membership Meeting Minutes

                          Tuesday October 13, 2015
General Membership Meeting

This meeting was called to order by President Larry Baker at 6:30 pm..     There were 11  Directors and 6 members at large present.

Old Business

Vice President Otis Smith stated that the shooting benches on the North Range were moved and bolted down at the Plinking Range. The two extra benches were placed in the Cowboy Action building.  Director Jerry Stroh will use the benches at the Silhouette venue.  Vice President Otis Smith thanked Jerry Stroh and his family along with Greek and the Spearings for their help in moving the benches.

New Business

President Larry Baker suggested that the Complex monthly meeting time be changed to 6 pm.. Vice President Otis Smith made a motion to change the meeting time with Director Mike Schnell seconding it.  All voted in favor.  Motion passed.

Meeting minutes from September were passed without any changes. CSC member Dick Kosnik made the motion with Director Mike Schnell seconding it.  All voted in favor.  Minutes passed.

President Larry Baker brought up enclosing the front of Bench Rest to create shooting ports for winter shooting the lights are there and a portable heater will be used  The benches and tables are there already.  Director Jerry Stroh made the motion to do this project with Vice President Otis Smith seconding the motion. 

There was a discussion about the cost.  Director Mike Cannella presented a bid of $4730.00 to do the project. The funds will come out of the Range Improvement account.  Youth Director Tiger McNeil suggested an NRA grant for some of the improvements.   Director Jerry Stroh made a motion to do the project with Vice President Otis Smith seconding.  All voted in favor motion carried.

Vice President Otis Smith asked Director Jerry Stroh to contact Cowan Construction to look at moving 40 ft. of the roof from North Range to the Plinking Range to complete the project.

Venue Managers Report

None at this time

Treasurers Report

None at this time

Secretary's Report
Regarding the By-laws there were two sets of  By-laws floating around.  They have been redone correctly and are posted on line.

Vice Presidents Report

None at this time

Presidents Report

None at this time
FOR THE GOOD OF THE ORDER
Director Mike Cannella thanked the Club for the condolence card he received.

Youth Director Tiger McNeil said that the kids shooting is done until March of next year.

Cowboy Action manager Rudy LaCroix asked about putting indoor plumbing (bathroom) in the NRA building.  Vice President Otis Smith said he would look into it.

A motion to adjourn was made by Youth Director Tiger McNeil and seconded by  Director Mike Schnell –  all in favor.   Meeting ended at 6:55 pm..

Respectfully submitted:

Katie Brass – Secretary                                        Larry Baker – President 

